
CHAMBER OF THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS 
YANKTON, SOUTH DAKOTA 

CITY COMMISSION CIP BUDGET WORKSHOP, 5:30 P.M. 
JUNE 12TH, 2023 

 
 
In the absence of the Mayor, City Manager Leon called the meeting to order.  
 
Roll Call:  Present:  Commissioners Benson, Brunick, Hunhoff, Johnson, Miner, Schramm and 
Webber.  City Attorney Den Herder and City Manager Leon were also present. Absent: Mayor Moser 
and Commissioner Villanueva. Quorum present. 
 
Commissioner Webber made a motion to nominate Commissioner Nathan Johnson to serve as Mayor 
Pro Tem and asked that a unanimous ballot be cast. Commissioner Schramm seconded the motion. 
Roll Call: All Commissioners Present voted “Aye”. 
 
Commissioner Johnson took over as Mayor for the CIP Budget Workshop meeting. 
 
There were no public appearances at this time. 
 
City Manager Leon led a discussion of the five year CIP attachment. She reminded Commissioners 
that the focus of the five year CIP will be on the capital spending remaining in the current 2023 
adopted budget and the proposed spending in the unadopted 2024 budget. City Manager Leon also 
reminded Commissioners of several larger proposed projects in out years that will require a lot more 
future discussion, especially in how to fund the proposed projects. She reminded Commissioners of the 
concerns about possible effects of the removal of sales tax from food that is being proposed.  
 
No official Commission action was taken at this work session. 
 
Action 23-134 
Moved by Commissioner Webber, seconded by Commissioner Benson, to adjourn at 06:47 p.m. 
Roll Call:  All members present voting “Aye;” voting “Nay:” None. 
Motion adopted. 

 
 

              
          Stephanie Moser   
                                 Mayor                          
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